
Over the last two weeks, light to moderate rains have been reported in parts of Somalia, marking the onset of  
Deyr season. However, many parts of the country remain hot and dry. 

The western parts of Somaliland continued to receive good rains over the last two weeks. Some stations that 
recorded good rains over this period include Amoud 162mm, Qulujeed 100mm, Aburin 84mm, Sheikh 81mm and 
Magalo-Cad 68mm. Bari and Nugaal Regions of Puntland also received scattered rains, with Baran station recording 
the highest amount of 132mm over the past two weeks. Few areas in the central and southern regions of Somalia 
received light rains. The rains received so far are however of minimal impact, and the country continues to 
experience severe drought conditions. The rains are expected to spread in time and space during the coming 
weeks.  
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Cumulated weekly  rainfall forecast  (27 Sep—03 Oct 2022) 

Somalia Water and Land  Information 
Management 

The cumulative rainfall forecast for the next seven 
days indicates scattered light rains across the country. 
Few pockets of moderate rains are expected in Tog-
dheere, Sool and Sanaag Regions. Galgadud, Bakool 
and Lower Juba will also receive moderate rains in few 
places. The Ethiopian highlands where Juba and Sha-
belle rivers originate will have moderate to high rains 
during the forecast period.  

Users are advised that this is a forecast, and there may 
be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received.  

River levels along Shabelle and Juba, and which have 
been rising since beginning of September have slightly 
dropped over the last one week. The levels are cur-
rently within the short term mean for this period.  

Information on the forecast and observed river levels 
is updated daily and can be found on this link:  

http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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